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Our next meeting 

will be held  

Thursday,  

May 6, 2021, at 

7:00pm at the HB 

Marine Group 

Training Facility,  

4340 Calienta St., 

doors open at 

6:45pm. 

~~~~~~~~ 

The purpose of 

this organization 

is to unite the 

property owners 

of Hernando 

Beach for Civic 

purposes that 

lead to improved  

quality of life. 

Hernando Beach  

Property Owners  

Association  

Newsletter 

PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE 
BY DIANE M GREENWELL 

 
Welcome to May! 
 
Our April meeting was attended by more than 51 members and five guests, making it 
seem like COVID 19 was behind us. With many people having completed both of their 
shots, we are beginning to see signs of socialization and resuming somewhat normal 
lifestyles in our community. This is certainly a welcome sign for all of us! The HBPOA 
Board will continue to follow the COVID-19 guidelines for social distancing, masks, and 
temperatures for the safety of members and their guests. Zoom attendance is also an 
option for those who still have concerns or are unable to attend in person. Please 
watch for a pre-registration link a few days prior to our May 6th meeting. 
 
Denis Polyn, Parliamentarian and Bylaws Chairman Barry Holland were kind enough to 
provide a review of the newly revised bylaws to the 2021 Board members during April.  
 
The history of Hernando Beach Property Owners Association goes back to 1992. There 
have been many changes in Hernando Beach over the course of years. While HBPOA 
did have a few business members, in 2020 the HBPOA invited all Hernando Beach 
property owners to join, including both residential and community property owners.  
Since business property owners comprise the front door of Hernando Beach, HBPOA 
felt it was important for our local businesses to be involved to help build the character 
and charm so many of us envision.  Many of these business owners are also our 
friends and neighbors, and many are avid supporters of the organizations here on the 
beach. Over the last 1-1/2 years, several HBPOA members have been gathering with 
the Coastal Hernando Business Group twice a month to brainstorm ideas to help im-
prove and make our community a better and safer place. Some of those ideas have 
included: a reduced speed limit on Shoal Line Blvd.; crosswalks; repair of sidewalks 
and new sidewalks; six artistically designed bike racks for children at the school bus 
stops; colorful benches at our school bus stops, and at some of our local businesses; 
and the long-term project of an Eco-Boardwalk. Hernando County and Hernando 
Beach are in transition stages as the growth continues to drive property values at all 
time highs. It is the goal of both HBPOA and the Coastal Hernando Business Group to 
continue working together to develop improvements that will benefit our ever-growing 
community. We encourage you to attend meetings when you can, invite your neighbors 
to join HBPOA, and bring ideas to our meetings to help us better understand what you 
feel the needs of our community are. We live in a very diverse community with residents coming 

(Continued on page 3) 
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Sharie Oakland 
352-584-5026  

Brittney Oakland 
352-616-8200 

The Oakland Team 
TheOaklandTeam@gmail.com ● www.TheOaklandTeam.com 

Call Us!  We would be Honored to Work for You! 
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The Beachcomber 
Published by Hernando Beach Property Owners Association 

 
Deadline for ads, articles, and news:   

May 10th for publication in our June/July Issue.  
 

Yearly advertising prices:   
Black & White: 
1/8 page  - $95 
1/4 page - $190 

1/2 page - $335 - best buy 
full size - $650 

 
Color: 

1/4 page - $352 
1/2 page - $700 
full size - $1400 

 
Interested in advertising with the  

Beachcomber and reaching hundreds of  
Hernando Beach Residents  

please e-mail or call: 
 

Jennifer Brown, Editor  (352)678-1795  
HBPOABeachcomber@gmail.com 

from all parts of the country and world, while others have 
called Hernando Beach home since its inception in the 
90’s. Over the course of the next few months, The Beach-
comber will feature some articles on the history of our 
community. We hope you will find them informative as 
you review the past, and look toward the future of Her-
nando Beach. We believe the Vision Plan as refined by 
the community Roundtables and Town Hall meetings de-
fine the vision of our community and help protect future 
values of our properties.  
 
On another note, I would like to welcome two new mem-
bers from April; Gary Kirchner and Joan Puls. Please wel-
come them at our next meeting. We appreciate all of our 
new members for 2021 and hope that you all will get in-
volved with one of our committees or attend some of our 
Hospitality Team events. 1st Quarter new members re-
cently had an opportunity to meet one another and their 
Board at The Captain’s House. We are also hoping to 
have a Members Social soon so that all members will get 
an opportunity to mingle and talk with one another. Watch 
for more on that to come. 
 
Our next meeting is Thursday, May 6th at 7:00 p.m. at 
the former Coast Guard building. Please join us to meet 
and hear guest speaker John Emerson, our Hernando 
County Property Appraiser, who will be showing us how 
to use the county property appraiser’s website and county 
GIS Mapping system, how to file for permits, check on 
permits, file code enforcement complaints, and other in-
formation relevant to property owners. If you have ideas 
regarding particular speakers or subjects you would like 
to learn about, please contact David Skinner, VP. 
 
Diane M. Greenwell 
President, HBPOA 
 

MAY SPEAKER 
JOHN EMERSON, HERNANDO COUNTY 

PROPERTY APPRAISER 
 
John Emerson, 67, is a Florida native 
and was raised in Hernando County. Of 
his 40 plus years in the real estate ap-
praisal field, 27 of those were spent 
working in Hernando County’s Property 
Appraisal Office. 
 
He started in the office in 1988 as a 
commercial appraiser. He later became 

the chief appraiser and then chief deputy before he was 
elected as the property appraiser in 2012. 
 
Emerson is a State Certified General Appraiser and a 
Florida Real Estate Broker. He also sits on the board of 
directors for the Property Appraisers’ Association of Flori-
da. 
 
“Any job like mine, Tax Collector, anything like that, I 
think it’s better to have somebody that at least worked in 
the office and understands it before they become the guy 
in charge.” 

(Continued from page 1) 

HOSPITALITY COMMITTEE 
 
By:  Judith Hughes 
 
Hello Hernando Beach, 
 

Well, a lot has happened since our April article, which by 
the way, is written during the first ten days of the previous 
month.  So, we are always forward looking. 
   
It is interesting that we have folks who have relocated to 
Hernando Beach, have been busy getting settled, but 
have not yet had time to find social connections.  We 
found through a survey that the ladies of HBPOA were 
anxious to meet others and find things to do such as day 
trips, lunches, etc.  So, March 19th brought 20 women 
together at The Silver Dolphin restaurant for the first 
“Women of HBPOA Breakfast.”  Your Hospitality Team 
had a plan, implemented it, and the ladies were greeted 
with a smile.  We heard it through the grapevine that this 
breakfast was received well.  The Silver Dolphin staff was 
very accommodating.  We decided to have a second 
breakfast on April 14th, same time, same place.  By the 
time you read this, the ladies will be in planning mode 
again. 
 
Another HBPOA social for new members was held at The 
Captain’s House on March 30th.  Yann and Jackie were 
so welcoming.  They provided our group with the perfect 
place to have some lite bites and the perfect sunset view.  
Did you know that The Captain is always making im-
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3317 SHOAL LINE BLVD. 
HERNANDO BEACH, FL  34607 

VOICE (352)683-6266 
FAX (352)686-1321 

TOLL FREE (888)559-6266 
 

WE KNOW WATERFRONT PROPERTY  
AND IT’S UNIQUE INSURANCE NEEDS! 

Hernando Beach Property Owners Association 
P. O. Box 3198, Spring Hill, FL  34611-3198 

 
 
 

2021 Board of Directors 
 

President:  Diane M. Greenwell - (352)606-3720 
Vice President:  Dave Skinner - (901)487-8796 

Secretary:                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                  
Treasurer:  Jen Brown - (352)678-1795 

Director:  Chuck Greenwell - (352)606-3720 
Director:  Scott Fitzgerald - (781)608-5341  

Director:  Bill Roberts - (540)419-5871 
Director:  Bobbi Caccamisi - (901)486-0352 

Director:  David Sarkis - (815)575-2981 
 

 

Committee Chairperson 
 

Governmental Affairs Committee - Judy Zellmer  
Landscaping Committee - Bill Roberts 

Membership Committee - Patty Roberts 
Hospitality Committee - Judith Hughes 

Beachcomber - Jen Brown - (352)678-1795 
 

Board Meetings held the Monday before the Membership Meeting. 
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RESCUE ORGANIZATIONS  

Wildlife  

Fish & Wildlife Conservation (FWC) 
Law Enforcement  

(813)558-5050 
x 7 

FWC Florida Wildlife - General  (863)648-3200 

Manatee hotline (FWC) (941)255-7403  

Sawfish Sightings (FWC) (941)255-7403 

Sea turtle rescue (FWC) (863)648-3200 

Reptiles and Exotics Rescue  (352)403-4255 

Wildlife Rescue – Owl’s Nest  
Sanctuary  

(813)598-5926 

Wildlife Rescue HB Area  (813)598-5926 

Horseshoe Crab Sightings (866)252-9326 

Pets  

Hernando County Animal Services  (352)796-5062 

Humane Society of Nature Coast (352)796-2711 

SPCA Hernando County  (352)596-7000  

Dogs – Report Illegal Dog Fighting  (800)780-8477 
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HERNANDO BEACH 
PROPERTY OWNERS 

ASSOCIATION 
MEMBERSHIP 

MEETING 
THURSDAY 

MAY 6TH, 7PM 
HB COAST GUARD  

AUXILIARY 

St. Patty’s Day House on Biscayne Dr 
Photo provided by:  Cathy Jasper 

provements to the grounds?  You might even find a little 
sand similar to a beach on the property.  It was wonderful 
to meet new HBPOA members.  We don’t often have an 
opportunity to chat before or after our meetings so this 
evening allowed lots of conversation.  President Diane 
Greenwell introduced the Board and Hospitality Team.  
She also mentioned some of the projects HBPOA is in-
volved in and how they affect our community.  We are 
hoping to have a “New Member Social” on a quarterly 
basis.  I would be remiss if I did not give great thanks to 
the Hospitality Team, Diane Ziemski, Marlies Blackford, 
Cathy Groves, and Bobbi Caccamisi for all the prepara-
tion for this evening. 
 

Not only is your Hospitality Team meeting to create 
events for you, but we actually meet as friends and we 

are always in search of ideas that would make a great 
event or day trip that might interest you.  If you have any 
suggestions for a social occasion, please stop at the Hos-
pitality Desk on your way in or out of our next meeting 
and share your idea.  
 

If May is a month in which you celebrate a Birthday or 
Anniversary, our happy wishes are with you.  Enjoy your 
special day.  And, here are a few other May dates you will 
know: 
 

May 5th - Cinco de Mayo (The Fifth of May) celebrates 
the the victory of the Mexicans over the French army in 
1862. 
 

May 9, 2021 - Mother’s Day - Celebrates the influence of 

(Continued from page 3) 

(Continued on page 8) 

 

MARK YOUR CALENDAR 
 

Future HBPOA Meeting Dates 
June 3, 2021 

July 1, 2021 (tentative) 
September 2, 2021 

October 7, 2021 
November 4, 2021 

 
New Member Social 

June 29, 2021 - 6:30pm 
 

Candidate Forum 
August 5, 2021 

 
Christmas Holiday Party 

December 2, 2021 
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Mother’s in society. 
 

May 31, 2021 - Memorial Day is officially celebrated on 
the last Monday during the month of May. Memorial Day 
is dedicated to service men and women who gave their 
lives for freedom and country. It is also a time to remem-
ber loved ones who have passed away. The roots of Me-
morial Day observance, goes back to 1865 and the end 
of the Civil War. 
It’s tradition on Memorial Day to raise the flag.   
If you are wondering about Flag Etiquette check this link:  
www.usa.gov/flag 
 

Until next month…… 

 
 

THE FLORIDA SANDHILL CRANE 
(GRUS CANADENSIS PRATENSIS) 

 
By:  Carol Crane 

 
Sandhill cranes are tall, gray birds with a 
long neck and legs, and a bald spot of 
red skin on the top of its head.  In flight, 
they extend their neck and head, making 
them different from herons, which tuck 
their neck in on their back. There are five 
subspecies of sandhill cranes (Grus 
canadensis) in North America. Only two 

subspecies occur in Florida. Our resident sandhill crane 
(G. c. pratensis) is non-migratory and occurs throughout 
peninsular Florida. The other Florida subspecies (G. C. 
tabida) is a “snowbird” and migrates north.  
 
The Florida sandhill crane is the smallest population of 
the five subspecies and is listed as Threatened on the 
Florida Endangered and Threatened Species List. The 
Florida sandhill crane can reach a height of almost 4’, 
with a wingspan around 6 ½’.  
 
Sandhill cranes are monogamous and thought to mate for 
life. Their distinctive, rattling calls can be heard from far 
away. The sexes appear identical except the male is 
slightly larger. They eat a variety of plants, insects, inver-
tebrates, and small animals. They have one brood (1-3 
eggs) per year; their young may remain with adults for ten 
months. Courtship dances in late winter and spring in-
volve bounding 6-8 feet in the air with wings half-spread 
and calling loudly.  
 
Unfortunately, like other wild animals, sandhill cranes 
evolved without vehicle traffic and many are killed by 
such every year. Their dull gray color and slow stride 
across roads and highways result in being hard to see, 
and they will not hurry nor react to honking horns. Other 
threats include habitat loss and heavy pesticide use in 
urban lawns - young sandhill cranes have died from pesti-
cide poisoning. Please keep watch for, and be consider-
ate of, these graceful, threatened birds, and help them 
survive. 

(Continued from page 7) 

http://www.usa.gov/flag
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CERT 754-4083 

Code Enforcement 754-4056 

County Commissioner  
Wayne Dukes 

754-4146 

HB Crime Watch 592-3304  

Fire Dept. (Non-Emergency) 515-0924 

Hernando Beach Club 596-5878 

Hernando Beach Boatlift  
President 

(727)433-3834 

Parks & Recreation 754-4027 

Port Authority & Waterways  754-4060 

Public Works 754-4060 

Sheriff’s Dept. (Non-Emergency) 754-6830 

Utilities Dept. 754-4037 

VFW Post 9236 596-9236 

Republic/Seaside Sanitation (727)868-8566 

WHO TO CALL… 

 Email:  Gail@LyonsLawGroup.com  

mailto:Gail@lyonslawgroup.com
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For more info:  https://myfwc.com/wildlifehabitats/profiles/
birds/cranes/sandhill-crane/   and https://myfwc.com/
conservation/you-conserve/wildlife/sandhill-cranes/  

 

 
THE BRIEF 60(+) YEAR HISTORY OF 

HERNANDO BEACH 
 

By:  Mike Fulford 
 
Last year, as part of some research I conducted for the 
Hernando County Port Authority, I came across among 
other things the original documents that Mr Sasser, the 
original developer of Hernando Beach had filed declaring 
his intentions to develop what us Floridans affectionally 
referred to as “Swamp Land” in the day.  Today referred 
to as “wild life habitat” “marsh areas” and “protected are-
as”.  Back in the 1950’s-1960’s, the State of Florida was 
actively trying to populate the state.  Remember WWII 
had just ended in 1945.  If you think about it, even today, 
in excess of 50% of the state population lives within 15 
miles of either the west or east coast.   Of course, the 
original platte documents are limited in detail, given that 
this was a time before cell phones, the internet, Twitter, 
Facebook, etc.  What did we do before all the electronic 
toys? 
 

(Continued from page 8) 

(Continued on page 15) 

https://myfwc.com/wildlifehabitats/profiles/birds/cranes/sandhill-crane/
https://myfwc.com/wildlifehabitats/profiles/birds/cranes/sandhill-crane/
https://myfwc.com/conservation/you-conserve/wildlife/sandhill-cranes/
https://myfwc.com/conservation/you-conserve/wildlife/sandhill-cranes/
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3436 SHOAL LINE BLVD., HERNANDO BEACH, FL  
Team@WeaverGroupOffice.com 

352.592.7576 

RARE FIND ON the Clear Waters of the Weeki Wachee River 

3 Bedrooms/2 Bathrooms, Screened Patio 

6568 W. Richard Dr. - $650k Cash or 1031 Exchange 
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Cabinet Design by Rudolf Roi - The Trusted Leading Provider of  
Custom Cabinets, Kitchen, Bathroom, and Flooring Designs & Services 

in Hernando - Citrus and Pasco County 
 

Free in-home consultation and design!  At Cabinet Design by Rudolf Roi, we specialize in Custom Design Kitchen & Bathroom in 3D 
rendering-cabinetry installation, custom closets and cabinets, interior trim and decorative molding installation, built-in furniture ad 

a variety of related projects.  We always provide professional workmanship as well as a top-notch showroom! 

 
 

 

Our project involved all new flooring, custom made and colored cabinets, and new granite counter tops. Great  
attention to detail was given to make sure we got what we wanted and what was promised. We could not have 
been happier with the design and the follow through given by Rudolf. Very professional and knowledgeable and 

made sure we got quality work. - Jerry D 
 

Visit The Show Room At 18522 US Hwy 19 N, Hudson, FL  34667  - rrdesigner72550@gmail.com 

CabinetWizardFL.com 
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Mr Sasser's intent was to develop a premier residential 
community with covenants which included even prohibit-
ing outside storage sheds.  All went relatively well with his 
dredging efforts, and land sales up until about 
1971.  Remember this was life before conservation ef-
forts, and the development regulations that exist to-
day.  Mr Sasser had completed most of the canals in Her-
nando Beach North as we know it to be today, and was 
about to start on what we now refer to as Hernando 
Beach Central and South.  In 1970-1971, President Nixon 
signed into law what is referred to as the “Clean Water 
Act”, which empowered the US Army Corps of Engineers 
(USACE) enforcement authority along with the Environ-
mental Protection Agency (EPA) over wet lands and navi-
gable waters.  Remember the 1970’s commercials on TV 
about the Cherokee Indian with a tear in his eye standing 
next to the Cuyahoga River showing the polluted riv-
er?  This river pollution was a large impetus to enacting 
the Clean Water Act.  The Cuyahoga River literally runs 
through the City of Cleveland Ohio, south from Lake 
Erie.  The river was so polluted it actually caught fire dur-
ing that time frame.  I digress.  Mr Sasser was threatened 
with Federal Legal action, if he did not change the con-
cept of his development plan, which was originally going 
to provide full Gulf of Mexico access for all of Hernando 
Beach properties.  Several years of litigation ensued in 
Federal Court, and what came out of that is what we have 
today.  A dike around Hernando Beach South and the 
Boat Lift structure that provides connectivity between 
Hernando Beach Central to Hernando Beach North.   

 
I ponder the point that Hernando Beach was originally 
intended to be a premier waterfront residential communi-
ty.  Key to recognize though, is that time has moved for-
ward.  Economic cycles in the real estate market have 
occurred and our community has become a more diverse
-blended community with a commercial fishing compo-
nent that has made a significant investment in the com-
munity.  In the early days, a commercial fisherman that 
purchased a home in the area was allowed to dock their 
commercial vessels behind their home.  Allowances are 
in place in the Hernando County Codes that even allow 
for that today, subject to some limitations.  Florida really 
did not institute what we would consider the concept of 
master planning and zoning until the late 1960’s.  Today 
each county in the state must publish a comprehensive 
plan, that is submitted periodically to Tallahassee for ap-
proval.  For those from the “Great White North”, the water
-shed moment for master planning was when the Village 
of Euclid, Ohio argued in front of the Supreme Court of 
the United States that they had the right to institute Zon-
ing Codes and requirements.  Euclidian zoning has be-
come the defac-to standard, now implemented nation 
wide.  That was circa 1926.  Euclid, Ohio, is approximate-
ly 20 minutes west of Cleveland, Ohio on a good traffic 
day.   
 
For background, Mr Sasser was a graduate of the Univer-
sity of Florida, holding degrees of Bachelor of Science in 
Business Administration and Juris Doctor. He served in 

(Continued from page 10) 

(Continued on page 16) 
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the Merchant Marines and the U.S. Army. He worked in 
private law practice and land development. He was the 
developer of the Hernando Beach, High Point, and 
Brookridge communities in Hernando County. 
 
By today’s standard’s Florida is not “making any new 
waterfront property”.  Hernando County is growing and 
Hernando Beach has been discovered in my opin-
ion.  What a great opportunity for all our residents to 
come together to provide the best quality of life we can 
create for ourselves, and to be good stewards of our 
environment….. knowing the only constant in our society 
is change.   
 

 

HBPOA MEMBERSHIP MINUTES 
APRIL 1, 2021 

HBMG BUILDING 7:00 P.M. 
 
 
Diane Greenwell welcomed everyone to this open meet-
ing for the guest speaker.   
 
Pledge of Allegiance – Larry Mayer 
 
Diane introduced Mr. Mitten, SWFWMD 
 
Mr. Mitten handed out a pamphlet “Who We Are & What 

We Do” Southwest Florida Water Management District 
(SWFWMD).  Florida state made five districts.  
SWFWMD for our district covers 16 counties which is 
about 5 million .  They have four purposes. 
1.  Flood Plain Management 
2.  Water Supply – looking at alternative water supply 

(AWS) 
3.  Water Quality -  assessment, move to clear      wa-

ter throughout state, improvements 
4.  Natural Systems – lakes, trees, wildlife 
Minimum flow levels for lakes assessed and tracked and 
impact on ecosystems.  Conservation and restoration. 
 
A question was asked about development in the Pre-
serves east of Hernando Beach. 
Mr. Mitten explained the process as develop a plan for 
passive recreation, what you want, the budget, project 
should offer access to many, and how will it be main-
tained.  
 
SWFWMD purchases land that is critical for the further-
ance of the 4 items above.    
 
Diane Greenwell called the meeting to order.   
 
Diane asked for a motion to adopt the agenda.  Bill Rob-
erts made the motion.  Chuck Greenwell seconded.  
Motion approved.  
Diane welcomed the new members:  Nathan and Bran-

(Continued from page 15) 

(Continued on page 17) 
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dy Burda, Jason French, Greg & Michelle Spora, 
Leanne Campbell, and Christopher & Kelly McKissick.  
Thank you to The Weaver Group and Tracie Maler 
Homes. 
 
Diane asked for approval of the minutes as printed in the 
Beachcomber.  Hearing none.  Minutes approved. 
 
Treasurer’s Report – provided by Bill Roberts for Jen 
Brown.  March starting balance $20,469.10.   
The ending balance is $21,705.13.   
 
Beachcomber – Deadline is April 10.  We are seeking 
photos and articles for the Beachcomber newsletter and 
photos for the calendar.  HPBOA members will have a 
photo contest. 
 
GAC – Judy Zellmer.  There was a PIW regarding Mr. 
Wolf’s property.  He’s been asked to provide further de-
tails in his report to the county. 
 
Hospitality – March 16, 2021 – Ladies Breakfast with 14 
women.  April 14, 2021 (Wednesday) is the next one.  
Look for an email on that.  March 30, 2021 – First quar-
terly new members welcome at the Captain’s House 
thanks to Jackie and Yann. 
 
June 29 and Sept. 28 will be our next quarterly newcom-
ers get together.   Christmas Dinner – December 2 
(tentative).  Hospitality committee meets the Thursday a 
week before the meeting.  Ideas always welcome. 
 
Litigation Update – Scott Fitzgerald.  No update since 
the attorney representing HBPOA just welcomed a new 
baby. 
 
Membership Committee – Looking to put this group to-
gether to recruit from the community.  Please let us 
know if you are interested in meeting people and helping 
to grow the HBPOA. 
 
Landscape Committee – Bill Roberts provided a calen-
dar of landscape work dates so that members of the 
community can assist.  Crape Myrtles have been plant-

(Continued from page 16) 

(Continued on page 19) 
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Hernando Beach Residents 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

      Hernando Beach Marina is an all inclusive FULL SERVICE  
marina with mechanical/boat  maintenance, ship store,  

boat rentals and bottom painting.   
We have the most reliable High/Dry   with two forklifts and  

Wet Slips available for rent and transients. 
 

You’ll feel confident in storing your boat in our  
safe gated yard. 

 
• Protection against the elements 

• Secure gated facility 
• Access to work/wash racks 

• Unlimited launches 
• Dockhand assistance 

• Dual Forklifts for faster and more convenient service 
• Certified mechanics on site 

• Ship Store 

 
Restaurant on premises.   

Stop by for lunch or dinner at the Tropical Grill 
 

www.hernandobeachmarinas.com 
Email:  hernandobeachmarina@yahoo.com 

 
4139 Shoal Line Blvd, Hernando Beach, FL  34607 

Phone:  352-596-2952 
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ed.  
 
Community Updates -   
Coastal Hernando Business Group – Yann updated the 
membership.  Working with county to reduce speed on 
Shoal Line.  Working on getting bicycle racks and 
benches at the end of streets at the five bus stops.  
Business owners on Shoal Line meet every 2 weeks at 8 
a.m. on Wednesday’s at Silver Dolphin.  Diane thanked 
Nathan Burda, a new member, for jumping in to help 
with bike racks via his contacts. 
 
Waterways Advisory Board – Mike Fulford.  New citizens 
governmental advisory committee.  April 21, 2021 in the 
HBMG building is an upcoming meeting.   
Crime Watch – Larry Mayer.  The Sheriff’s department 
provided a new vehicle with a dashcam and lights.  
Crime Watch appreciates HBPOA’s $500 contribution.   
The meetings are the second Wednesday of every 
month. 
 
UCHB  - The HBMG building has been painted and im-
provements made.  Diane Liptik and Steve Krou will be 
painting a mural on the wall.   We had a successful gar-
age sale. 
 
Old Business – 
Barbara Gossett will be stepping down from secretary, 

(Continued from page 17) 

(Continued on page 20) 
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and we have an opening for Secretary position, which is 
needed by the May meeting.  Please step up to this im-
portant position. 
 
New Business –  
Judy Zellmer has been appointed GAC Chair.  She is 
looking for a few members. 
 
In August, HBPOA will host a Candidates Forum for 
BOCC members. 
 
Vision Plan – In 2016, HBPOA articulated various ideas 
from community members.  It is in a planning stage and 
there will be open meetings for community members 
input.  
 
Mike Fulford, chair of Planning and Zoning stated three 
things they consider.  1.  Compliance with comprehen-
sive plan in Tallahassee, 2.  Is it for the public good?, 3.  
Quasi judicial – must look at the previous decisions.  
Approved 800 homes in Hernando County this year. 
 
Announcements 
Next meeting will be Thursday, May 6.  You may submit 
items for the agenda.  
 
Steve Krou motioned for adjournment at 8:30 p.m.  Barb 
Gossett seconded.  Motion passed.  

Minutes provided by:  Barb Gossett  

(Continued from page 19) 
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May 2021 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

To be included in 

next month’s  

calendar please  

e-mail your events 

to: 

to Jennifer Brown 

mjajbrown@ 

tampabay.rr.com 

By 05/10/2021. 

    1 

2 3 4 5 6 

HBPOA  

Membership  

Meeting 

7 

Courthouse Live 

8 

9 

Mother’s Day 

10 

Beachcomber  

Deadline 

11 12 

HB Crime Watch 

Meeting 

13 

Fine Arts Council 

Meeting 

14 15 

16 17 

US Coast Guard  

Auxiliary Meeting 7pm 

18 19 

Waterways Advisory 

Committee 6pm 

 

Port Authority Meeting 

7pm 

20 21 

Courthouse Live 

22 

23 
 
 
 
 

 
30 

24 
 
 

 
 
 

Memorial Day 31 

25 26 27 

Hospitality Meeting 

28 

Courthouse Live 

29 

 

Specializing in New Concrete and Vinyl Seawalls, Seawall Repairs, Rip Rap & Docks

2nd Generation
Marine Contractor

Bonded & State Certified

Lic # SCC13115103

Native Limestone
Boulders-Rip Rap

Vinyl
Seawalls

727-857-7037 office

Pilings, Docks 
and Boat Lifts

Concrete
Seawalls
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Hernando Beach, Rocky Creek, Little Pine I. Bay, Florida, May 2021 
28.4867° N, 82.6617° W 

JOHN O'BRIEN 
LAND CLEARING and NOXIOUS WEED REMOVAL 
 
 
 
 
                  

 
 
 

State Licensed Herbicide Applicator 

352-279-1509 

      Sat 01 

      

Low Tide −0.47 ft 
00:47 
High Tide 2.32 ft 
06:16 
Low Tide 1.47 ft 
12:22 
High Tide 3.33 ft 
16:42 

Sun 02 Mon 03 Tue 04 Wed 05 Thu 06 Fri 07 Sat 08 

Low Tide −0.18 ft 
01:44 
High Tide 2.15 ft 
07:28 
Low Tide 1.60 ft 
13:15 
High Tide 3.07 ft 
17:37 

Low Tide 0.11 ft 
02:51 
High Tide 2.11 ft 
08:53 
Low Tide 1.66 ft 
14:29 
High Tide 2.77 ft 
18:52 

Low Tide 0.34 ft 
04:09 
High Tide 2.21 ft 
10:07 
Low Tide 1.58 ft 
16:06 
High Tide 2.57 ft 
20:30 

Low Tide 0.46 ft 
05:25 
High Tide 2.38 ft 
10:57 
Low Tide 1.30 ft 
17:40 
High Tide 2.54 ft 
22:07 

Low Tide 0.52 ft 
06:25 
High Tide 2.59 ft 
11:33 
Low Tide 0.91 ft 
18:47 
High Tide 2.62 ft 
23:22 

Low Tide 0.58 ft 
07:10 
High Tide 2.79 ft 
12:02 
Low Tide 0.54 ft 
19:37 

High Tide 2.71 ft 
00:18 
Low Tide 0.66 ft 
07:46 
High Tide 2.97 ft 
12:29 
Low Tide 0.22 ft 
20:17 

Sun 09 Mon 10 Tue 11 Wed 12 Thu 13 Fri 14 Sat 15 

High Tide 2.78 ft 
01:05 
Low Tide 0.76 ft 
08:18 
High Tide 3.12 ft 
12:54 
Low Tide −0.03 ft 
20:54 

High Tide 2.81 ft 
01:46 
Low Tide 0.87 ft 
08:48 
High Tide 3.23 ft 
13:18 
Low Tide −0.18 ft 
21:28 

High Tide 2.80 ft 
02:24 
Low Tide 0.98 ft 
09:17 
High Tide 3.30 ft 
13:43 
Low Tide −0.27 ft 
22:00 

High Tide 2.75 ft 
03:01 
Low Tide 1.09 ft 
09:46 
High Tide 3.34 ft 
14:09 
Low Tide −0.29 ft 
22:32 

High Tide 2.69 ft 
03:38 
Low Tide 1.19 ft 
10:15 
High Tide 3.36 ft 
14:35 
Low Tide −0.27 ft 
23:05 

High Tide 2.60 ft 
04:15 
Low Tide 1.29 ft 
10:45 
High Tide 3.36 ft 
15:03 
Low Tide −0.21 ft 
23:39 

High Tide 2.51 ft 
04:55 
Low Tide 1.38 ft 
11:18 
High Tide 3.32 ft 
15:35 

Sun 16 Mon 17 Tue 18 Wed 19 Thu 20 Fri 21 Sat 22 

Low Tide −0.13 ft 
00:17 
High Tide 2.42 ft 
05:40 
Low Tide 1.47 ft 
11:56 
High Tide 3.24 ft 
16:12 

Low Tide −0.02 ft 
01:01 
High Tide 2.35 ft 
06:33 
Low Tide 1.57 ft 
12:43 
High Tide 3.10 ft 
16:58 

Low Tide 0.11 ft 
01:53 
High Tide 2.34 ft 
07:35 
Low Tide 1.64 ft 
13:46 
High Tide 2.90 ft 
17:58 

Low Tide 0.25 ft 
02:54 
High Tide 2.40 ft 
08:41 
Low Tide 1.60 ft 
15:08 
High Tide 2.71 ft 
19:22 

Low Tide 0.37 ft 
04:03 
High Tide 2.55 ft 
09:39 
Low Tide 1.38 ft 
16:36 
High Tide 2.64 ft 
21:01 

Low Tide 0.46 ft 
05:10 
High Tide 2.75 ft 
10:26 
Low Tide 0.98 ft 
17:52 
High Tide 2.72 ft 
22:28 

Low Tide 0.56 ft 
06:11 
High Tide 2.98 ft 
11:07 
Low Tide 0.50 ft 
18:53 
High Tide 2.86 ft 
23:42 

Sun 23 Mon 24 Tue 25 Wed 26 Thu 27 Fri 28 Sat 29 

Low Tide 0.68 ft 
07:04 
High Tide 3.21 ft 
11:44 
Low Tide 0.02 ft 
19:46 

High Tide 2.99 ft 
00:45 
Low Tide 0.84 ft 
07:51 
High Tide 3.43 ft 
12:21 
Low Tide −0.38 ft 
20:35 

High Tide 3.04 ft 
01:42 
Low Tide 1.02 ft 
08:36 
High Tide 3.61 ft 
12:57 
Low Tide −0.66 ft 
21:23 

High Tide 3.02 ft 
02:37 
Low Tide 1.19 ft 
09:18 
High Tide 3.74 ft 
13:35 
Low Tide −0.78 ft 
22:10 

High Tide 2.91 ft 
03:30 
Low Tide 1.34 ft 
09:59 
High Tide 3.79 ft 
14:15 
Low Tide −0.76 ft 
22:58 

High Tide 2.77 ft 
04:23 
Low Tide 1.45 ft 
10:41 
High Tide 3.76 ft 
14:57 
Low Tide −0.61 ft 
23:47 

High Tide 2.61 ft 
05:15 
Low Tide 1.53 ft 
11:25 
High Tide 3.63 ft 
15:42 

Sun 30 Mon 31      

Low Tide −0.36 ft 
00:36 
High Tide 2.48 ft 
06:08 
Low Tide 1.58 ft 
12:13 
High Tide 3.41 ft 
16:32 

Low Tide −0.06 ft 
01:27 
High Tide 2.40 ft 
07:03 
Low Tide 1.60 ft 
13:10 
High Tide 3.13 ft 
17:30 
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POSTMASTER:  Dated material please deliver before April 27, 2021. 

Hernando Beach 
Property Owners Assoc. 
PO Box 3198 
Spring Hill, FL  34611-3198 

 
 
 

Diane Ziemski Watercolors 
        ZiemskiArt@gmail.com 
           ziemskiart.com 

FACEBOOK 
Fine Art America 

 
Hernando Beach 

Florida 
 

Paintings locally at 
Silver Dolphin 

 
 

mailto:ZiemskiArt@gmail.com
http://ziemskiart.com

